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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2017-98
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: February 14, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F
Date of Analysis: February 16, 2017
Type of Action: De-appropriation of funding
Bill Summary: The bill de-appropriates $4,700,000 in anticipated grant budget for the Railex - West Bowden Rail Yard Project that never materialized.
Background Information: In 2013 the City Council approved an economic redevelopment agreement with Railex, LLC and approved a Qualified Targeted Industry (QTI) grant match of up to $341,000 and a Recapture Enhanced Value (REV) grant of up to $1.6 million to help fund construction of a multi-modal rail yard on 18 acres of land within the Florida East Coast Railroad marshaling yard on Philips Highway on the Southside. The company planned to construct a 252,000 square foot refrigerated warehouse/logistics center to load refrigerated cargo onto trains as part of a coast-to-coast temperature-controlled rail cargo network. In 2014 the City entered into an agreement with the Florida Department of Transportation and Railex for a state transportation grant of $5 million to support the project. The Council subsequently approved two amendments in 2014 to the previous agreements as the project’s location was changed from the east side to the west side of the FEC rail yard in the vicinity of Powers Avenue and Toledo Road and reduced the City’s QTI financial commitment by $155,000 to $186,000 as a result of the loss of the brownfields bonus because of the relocation of the project out of a designated brownfield area.
Due to insurmountable railroad logistics issues and the decreasing price of diesel fuel making truck transportation more cost competitive with rail transportation, the project has never come to fruition and the City and FDOT have agreed to terminate the grant agreement and release the encumbered funds back to the FDOT for reallocation. This bill de-appropriates $4.7 million of anticipated budgeted grant authorization to remove the project from the Public Works Miscellaneous Grant Projects – Other Grants and Aids account in recognition of its non-receipt. 
Policy Impact Area: Economic development; budget clean-up
Fiscal Impact: The bill de-authorizes $4.7 million in anticipated grant revenue that will not materialize.
Analyst: Clements
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